
I am writing into response to bill 2005, as a legal law abiding gun owner. This bill will do nothing
to change crime rates or suicide rates. Murder is already illegal. What we need is more police
officers and judges that will implement stronger punishment. A federal court just ruled against
the atf that it is our right to manufacture a firearm at home for personal use. It falls not only
under our 2nd amendment right but also our first. This bill will do nothing but make the law
abiding firearm owners into criminals. You have a much higher rate of getting in a car accident,
airplane crash, and any other way of dying then you do buy a “undetectable gun”. Oregon needs
to focus on the true issues we have, DRUGS, homelessness, and the lack of mental health
help. As a oregon resident I am ashamed of what our state has become.


